

Drumbeat



Issue 168

Tidworth, Netheravon & Bulford Community Newsletter

June 2011

What's on in the Garrison area:

Sat 4 Jun 20:00

Music from the Carrivick sisters at Shipton B. Tickets: 07877 - 886740

4 & 5 Jun

Pain on the Plain Sportive cycling event, starting in Tedworth Park. www.wheelsinwheels.com

Tues 7 Jun 12:00 - 16:00

Help clean up/weed the surface of the Bulford Kiwi - please bring own spade, bucket, trowel, etc. See you up there!

Sat 11 Jun 12:00 - 15:00

Netheravon All Saints Primary School Summer Fair. All welcome

Sat 11 Jun 14:00 - 17:00

Shipton Bellinger Village Fete Stalls, BBQ, Karate demo, real ale, classic cars/bikes, cakes, Pimms, skittles - loads of family fun for all! contact John Hughes 01980 843467

Sun 12 Jun 11:00 - 15:00

AWS Summer Fair at Ordnance House, Tidworth. Attractions include Cholderton Rare Breeds Farm, Music, Food, etc. All welcome

Sat 18 Jun 19:00

"Mine's a Treble" - 3 comedies in one evening. Shipton B Village Centre. Tickets: 01980 - 846341

Sun 19 Jun

'Walk for Wards' at Wilton House. 01722-429005 / www.starsappeal.org

Wed 22 Jun 14:00 - 17:00

Car Boot Sale at the Museum of Army Flying, Middle Wallop

Sun 26 Jun

Armed Forces Day - celebrations in Salisbury

Wed 6 Jul 11:00

Charity Fashion Show & 'Hug a Hero' at Wylye Rd Community Centre in aid of H4H. Tickets £5

Sat 9 Jul 11:00

Rundle Cup Day at the Tidworth Polo Ground

Sun 10 Jul

The Taming of the Shrew : See inside

Sun 17 Jul

Blue Light Day at the TLC - Have fun with the Emergency Services. More details next month.

What's on at the City Hall:

Visit: www.cityhallsalisbury.co.uk



"Back to school" after Easter for pupils and staff at The Wellington Academy was their first day in their stunning new building. Open space and light dominate the heart of this new school: a unique 21st-century building with the feel of a university, equipped with the latest technology and first-class study facilities. It is, quite literally, 'breath-taking'.

Named after its sponsor, Wellington College, the Academy is part of a £32 million government-funded campus, which will be fully completed by the end of the year and will serve as a learning hub for the whole community. Facilities include a 300-seat theatre, extensive sports facilities, superb VIth Form accommodation, as well as a new CCF with an indoor shooting range. There will also be twin bearding houses for 100 children.

"It has been a very special day, watching the children arrive in this new building which has been specially built for them", Principal, Andy Schofield, told Drumbeat. "Since opening in September 2009, Wellington Academy has become one of Wiltshire's highest performing schools and has been rated by Ofsted as having made outstanding progress. "One measure of what was achieved in the first year is that 98% of the Academy's year 11 students achieved the equivalent of 5 or more GCSE passes, compared with 43% in the last year of the predecessor school.

"To walk into our stunning and unique school is truly inspiring. It really is something the community can all be very proud of. I have no doubt the building itself will raise our student and staff aspirations still further!"

Later that day, Governors and Staff from The Wellington Academy were joined by the Master and Staff from Wellington College, in the theatre of

the new Academy, for a real 'family' celebration. Also present was Lord Adonis, architect of the Academies programme. He spoke highly of the partnership between the College and the Academy, saying "Governments can sign cheques but everyone else has made this work".

Lord Adonis returned to the Academy a couple of weeks later to take part in a conference on the subject of 'Academies - Making Partnerships work', which was also attended by the Rt Hon Michael Gove MP, Secretary of State for Education, and representatives from the education, construction, and financial sectors.





A Farewell to Alex Bostock

One of Tidworth's best known figures, Alex Bostock, the



Head Teacher of Clarendon Junior School, will be retiring at the end of the Summer term.

Alex has been teaching for 41 years, first in the Midlands, then at Clive School in Osnabruck, moving to Clarendon Junior School in January 1990 where his predecessor, the previous Head, John Rainer, had been with the school for 28 years. During the 21 years Alex has been at Clarendon Juniors, the school has grown in

size from 182 to 316 pupils. New classrooms have been built and two of the biggest achievements have been getting dedicated rooms for a library and for a computer suite. Sport is another area where the school has done well, with its extensive grounds contributing to the School's success in numerous tournaments.

With around 50% of pupils coming from military families, Clarendon School has enjoyed close links with the Garrison.

"I would like to thank all those who have helped the school while I have been Head: Garrison Commanders, Commanding Officers and Welfare Officers. Everyone has been supportive and friendly", Alex told Drumbeat. "And we have always enjoyed the Lucknow band - either here at the school or at the Garrison Theatre. It has been a wonderful way to enthuse the children about music.

"But most of all, my greatest thanks must go to the teachers at the school. They are a dedicated group of professionals; some have worked here for a while and others are parents themselves. Their understanding of the Army has been a great strength for the school".

Alex's expertise has not been limited to Clarendon Junior School. His extensive knowledge in his field has been invaluable to the Tidworth Community Area Partnership, (TCAP), while at the same time enabling the school to be aware of local developments and to contribute to them in Committees and main Board; good cooperation between TCAP and the local Area Board has been vital when planning for the future - "The Community Area Plan in action!" laughed Alex.

Alex's community spirit is unquestionable. After the demise of TDT, it was he who took on the job of organising the Community Awards ceremony, introducing musical entertainment to the evening, performed by the combined choirs from Clarendon and Zouch Primary Schools.

We all wish Alex well in his retirement - and dare to hope that the Tidworth community will play a small part in his plans for the future!

Tidworth in Bloom

Open to all residents and commercial venues in Tidworth Winners of each category (Residential & Commercial) will receive gardening vouchers: Winners £50, 2nd place £25. The overall winner will be awarded a Cup.

Application forms available now from the Tidworth Council office in the Wylye Road Community Centre. Phone: 01980 - 847390, Email carly.lovell@btconnect.com

News from 4 RIFLES in Kenya

4 RIFLES is currently in Kenya undergoing intensive training before becoming the British Army's next Spearhead Lead Element - a rapid response force ready to tackle any world-wide crisis at 24 hours' notice. This could range from a major domestic terrorist attack to the evacuation of British nationals overseas.

Around 700 Riflemen have been joined by other units, including artillery and engineers, for a fiveweek exercise at the British Army Training Unit Kenya, (BATUK).

The aim is to train in the skills of infantry soldiering, including day and night patrolling, ambushing an opposing force and taking control of an area and reassuring the local inhabitants they are safe.







The beautiful scenery and striking red soil of Kenya offer 4 RIFLES a number of challenges which the Salisbury Plain Training Area cannot provide: Roads which are no more than desert tracks put a lot of demands on vehicles, as well as their drivers and mechanics; becoming acclimatised to temperatures of up to 40 degrees Celsius can be another hazard to be overcome - not to mention the African wildlife, such as lions, elephants and zebras!

4 RIFLES continues training in Kenya until the middle of June when the exercise culminates in a major scenario to test them thoroughly before they take up their new role as the British Army's Spearhead Lead Element in October.

Final Squadron returns home



The final Squadron from 2 RTR returned to Tidworth last month after a successful six-month tour of Afghanistan. Soldiers from 'BADGER' have been using the Army's newest armoured fighting vehicles, Warthogs, which have given them firepower, manoeuvrability, and excellent protection.

"I am extremely proud of how the soldiers have fought over the past six months," said Major James Cameron, OC BADGER Warthog Group. "We are looking forward to being back as part of the 2RTR family again. ... We are immensely grateful for the patience and support of all those at home who have kept us going through our time in Helmand."

Tedworth House: "It's about the Blokes ..."

Tedworth House, the iconic Grade 2 listed building on the edge of Tidworth will soon be blazing a trail as a shining example of how wounded, sick and injured soldiers are being cared for. The plans for the house's future as a Recovery Centre were unveiled last month by representatives from the Army and from the charity, "Help for Heroes", at a presentation held in the theatre of the new Wellington Academy.

Brigadier Stephen Hodder, Commander 43 (Wessex) Brigade and Lt Col Simon Hammond, CO of the Personnel Recovery Unit, described the Army Recovery Capability launched in February last year, a partnership between the MoD, the Royal British Legion and Help for Heroes, to ensure that every wounded, sick or injured soldier gets the help that he or she needs to move on to the next stage of their lives. For some this will be a return to Army duty, but for many it will mean a transition into civilian life.

Tedworth House will become a 'Personnel Recovery and Assesment Centre', where MOD staff will assess each person and develop an individually-tailored recovery plan for them. The aim is to equip each one with the life skills and support they will need for the

A tremendous amount of building work has been necessary to equip Tedworth House for its new role and this work, undertaken at great speed by contactors, Da Vinci, has been funded by Help for Heroes.

future.

"The house has been left for quite a long time without much attention and we have brought it back to its former glory", said Emma Parry, Co-Founder of the charity. "It's been like bringing an old lady back to life! Those guys and girls have been through hell and we want to give them somewhere where they can spend as long as they like to get where they need to be".

The transformation of the house will be completed in stages, with the first soldiers due to move into temporary accommodation, erected on the site of the old tennis courts, in a few weeks' time.

The facilities to be installed in the house are second to none, including: a cardio-vascular gym, an IT suite, classrooms, a games

area, a café/bar in the restored Orangery, a cinema and a self-help kitchen and utility room where residents can prepare snacks and do their own laundry. There will also be a formal garden, a BBQ area and an appropriately-named 'Café Hero'. An additional wing will be built, designed by the foremost classical architects, Quinlan Terry, and the old indoor tennis court will become the 'Phoenix Centre', housing challenging adaptive sports, including the first ever indoor "ski-plex". There will also be family rooms for relatives to come and stay from time to time.

The "Team Tedworth" Mission Statement:

"To inspire our wounded, injured and sick and returning veterans to lead active, independent and fulfilling lives that enables them to reach their full potential and to support them and their families, when needed, for life"

And when the renovations are completed, a finishing touch will be a specially-commissioned statue at the front of the house, representing the Help for Heroes Stretcher Bearers.



"A soldier coming here will become a lifelong member of our 'Band of Brothers' Club", Bryn Parry, Co-Founder and CEO of the charity, told Drumbeat. "After leaving the Army, he can come back here as often as he wants to, to use the gym facilities, or just to 'stay in touch'. And if things start going wrong for him, he can come back here and get help from the 'one-stop welfare shop' where there will be representatives from all the military charities and the local Council. What we are creating here is a huge project. It will be a launchpad for life - and give a lifetime of support. We are hoping that people will be doing a lot of fundraising to support us."

Bryn Parry went on to introduce the man who will head the Help for Heroes team in Tedworth House. Having been injured in Afghanistan in 2008, Colonel David Richmond has first hand experience of what the wounded soldiers will

be going through.

"I have spent 3 years sharing a rehabilitation programme with them; it's a long old haul and I think experience of that will help", he told Drumbeat. "Tedworth House is going to be a very special place. It is the first Centre designed to take the wounded, injured and sick, many of them very severely wounded, and equip them with all that they need by way of skills, understanding, support and opportunities to go off and fulfil their potential. Everyone who is part of "Team Tedworth" will understand what we are trying to achieve. Not just the people who work in the building, but the whole community.

"There won't be a unit on the Plain or in the Garrison who hasn't had somebody or several people who have served on operations and have been hurt - many severely, or even killed, so people today in the Army know what this means. We live with the aftermath. It's a very real thing. And having Tedworth House at the heart of the military community - well, what better place."

With the annual cost of running the Tedworth House Recovery and Assessment Centre estimated to be in the region of £1.5 million each year, fundraising efforts will continue to be vital.

"I urge people to do more than just give us their passive support", David Richmond concluded. "My plea to this Garrison, and more widely, is: don't take your foot off the fundraising gas yet - there is a long way to go!"

Can you Help?
Fri 1 & Sat 2 July
One of the biggest
challenges so far!



11,000 volunteers needed to collect money at 827 Tesco Stores throughout England, Scotland and Wales More details: www.helpforheroes.org.uk/tesco

Football Tournament Success

Tidworth Royals FC held their Annual 6-a-side Tournament at Double Hedges in Bulford on 7-8th May. The tournament was the finale to a very successful season, with 85 teams attending from across the region.

The Tournament produced some excellent football in a very competitive spirit. Mark Connolly, Wiltshire Councillor and Tidworth's Deputy Mayor, watched several of the groups play and later presented medals and trophies to league winners and runners up. He also took the opportunity to view the Tidworth Royals' new kit with the logo of Wiltshire Council, sponsor of the club.



Sunday's Festival of Football was very well attended, with Tidworth's Mayor, Christopher Franklin MBE, presenting each child with a medal as a memento of their day. The U14s and U16s played some exceptional football during the afternoon: the U16 final was particularly exciting and

went on penalties with Shipton Bellinger Rams winning.

Tidworth Royals FC is a voluntary youth football club, run by civilian and military personnel and open to all the children in the community. We aim to provide fun and affordable



football at a grassroots level and maintain a child's interest and enthusiasm for the game. We are particularly keen to recruit new players in the 11, 12 and 13 year age groups. Please take a look at our website www.tidworthroyals.co.uk.

Garrison FM - on your iphone!

You can now keep up to date with Army news and stories via the new Garrison FM "iphone app".

Carrison HM

"iphone app". You can listen, make requests and catch up with latest Army headlines - and you can even

choose which Garrison FM station you want to listen to!

Download it for FREE from the app' store or go online to GarrisonFM.com for more information.

Poppies Daycare Nursery

A Second Poppies Day Care Nursery Opening Summer 2011 in Perham Down

For babies from 3 months up to 5 years
For information about Childcare
spaces or Recruitment (Childcare,
Cook/Housekeeper), please contact us
at Poppies: 01980 - 846 699 or

poppiesdcn@btinternet.com



Performed by
The Festival Players
in the grounds of
Havelock House

Tidworth in support of Help for Heroes

Sunday 10 July

Garden opens at 12:00 for picnics Performance begins

at about 15:00

Shakespeare's feisty female creation, Katherine, and her mad-cap suitor, Petruchio, lead the action in this great comedy of farcical impediments, impersonation, and impassioned love. Welcome to the colourful world of sunny Padua as the inimitable Festival Players Theatre Company arrive with a fun-packed, energetic, and brilliantly inventive production of this perennial favourite.

Tickets: £15. **Under 12:** £7.50. **Under 5:** Free **Apply:** by email to Sally_Gregory_1@hotmail.com or by post to: Havelock House, Arcot Road, Tidworth SP9 7AH

GOC Commendation is presented to SSAFA FH



Maj Gen James Everard, GOC 3 Division, has commended SSAFA FH Kennet for their outstanding contribution to the welfare and support of all the serving soldiers and their families in the Salisbury Plain area.

SSAFA FH Kennet Division can offer support and practical

assistance to anyone within the Forces community. They are based at The Beeches in Bulford, or can be contacted on 01980 632567.

Pictured are: Maj Gen James Everard and SSAFA Kennet Division representatives: Pat Le Feuvre, Margaret Lock (Secretary of SSAFA Kennet Division) and Ken Monk.

WILTSHIRE POLICE

THE SAFEST COUNTY IN THE COUNTRY

Come and talk to your local team about local issues or concerns you may have

at

Tidworth Police Station

Thursdays
2nd June 23rd June
14th July 4th August

1100-1300hrs





Tidworth elects its First Mayor



History was made in Tidworth last month when Chris Franklin was elected as the town's first Mayor. Wiltshire Councillor, Mark Connolly, was elected as Deputy Mayor. Chris joined the Town Council in 1996 when he became the first serving soldier to be elected onto the Council. He said," It is a great honour to be

the first Mayor of Tidworth, especially at this time when the town is so progressive and ambitious".

Council News: Waste Transfer Station threat

There was open revolt at Tidworth Town Council last month as Wiltshire Councillor Mark Connolly informed Councillors of proposals to locate a new Waste Transfer Station at Castledown Business Park in full sight of the prestigious new Wellington Academy building.

Hills Waste Management intends to the close current sites at Everleigh and Thorny Down and has put forward an application to have a combined facility on the business park, close to the new Academy.

The Town Council has invited Hills and Wiltshire Council to attend next month's Town Council Meeting to explain the proposals to both Councillors and public. The meeting will be held on Tuesday 7th June at 7.00 pm.

All members of the community are invited to attend.



Sgt Mark Udale will soon be leaving Army after 8 years in Bulford as the 158 Pro Coy RMP Crime Reduction NCO.

"I'd like to say thanks to everyone for all their

support during the time I have been in Bulford" he told Drumbeat. He is pictured here (left) shaking hands with his successor, Sgt Martin Dixon.

For Crime Reduction help or advice, contact details are unchanged: 01980 - 673530 or Bul. Mil. 94321 3530

Congratulations

Mrs Bobbie Coelho, who worked at 10 AEC, first as a Courses Clerk a few years ago and more recently as



Library Clerk, has been presented with an Imperial Service Medal for 'meritorious services' to the MoD by Garrison Commander Colonel Paddy Tabor.

A sufferer from Parkinson's Disease for several years, Bobbie has promoted the idea of writing poetry as a means for soldiers to

find an outlet for their feelings, for example, after a challenging operational tour. Bobbie also writes poetry herself and has recently had an anthology of her work printed, called: "Finding the Light".

"Invasion" is imminent !!

A touring Sci-Fi Exhibition of props and costumes from films such as Star Wars, X-Files, Alien, Predator and Mars Attacks will be on show at the Guildhall in Salisbury until Wednesday 22nd June.

Entry: Mon - Sat 10:00-17:00, Sunday 10:00-16:00

With exhibits such as Darth Vader with his gravelly voice, the sharp-toothed Predator and a cute Ewok, this exhibition has something for all Sci-Fi tastes!

FREE Tickets to be won ...

Drumbeat has 4 family tickets to be won to visit this Exhibition on Saturday 18th June.

(2 Adults + 2 Children or 1 Adult + 3 Children)

All you have to do is to send an email to Drumbeat, to arrive before 09:00 on Monday 13th June 2011, giving your name and address. Please put "INVASION" in the subject line of your email. (Address details on back page.) All entries will be entered into a draw on 13th June and the 4 lucky winning families will be informed by email.

"When you go Away ... "



Local school children from the Garrison area have created an 'army' of clay figures representing a parent who is absent on operations. These figures were exhibited at the John Creasey Museum in Salisbury last

month as part of the Museum's 'Other Worlds' community art project.

Eight schools took part in the project, including Bulford St Leonards, Bulford Kiwi, Clarendon Junior, Shipton Bellinger Promary and Zouch Primary. Many of the pupils at these schools come from military families, including Clara Bennett, a pupil at Shipton Bellinger Primary School, seen here with just a few of the figures from the children's own 'terracotta army'.

"and the Winner is ... "



Cpl Downham from the AGC Det of the KRH won a laptop in the raffle held at the 10AEC Open Day last month. He was thrilled to discover he had won, uttering the immortal lines: "but I never win anything!" The news that he had won was welcomed by 10AEC's Basic Skills Clerks, as Cpl Downham is a former

student who will also be attending his numeracy level 2 next month.

The laptop was presented to him by Zena Byrne, the Manager of the Tidworth e-Learning Centre who afterwards took him to the e-LC to talk him through all the online courses that she offers - to try and encourage him to use his prize for good effect!



Drumbeat Moticeboard



BFBS Forces Radio
To make Radio requests &
dedications, call 01494 - 372 786
Visit www.bfbs.com/messages
Listen on Sky Guide 0211,
DAB digital radio,
Freesat Channel 786
BFBS Local Reporter: Shirley Swain
Call: 07854 - 094 202

106.8 Garrison FM

Email: shirley.swain@bfbs.com

Broadcasting to Tidworth,
Netheravon, Bulford and Larkhill.
Listen online: www.garrisonfm.com
or via their iphone app
Call 01980 - 672277 or Email:
salisburyplain@garrisonfm.com

Castledown Radio
Broadcasting to the Tidworth
Community Area on 104.7 FM
email: studio@castledownradio.info
or call: 01264 - 841047

Tidworth Town Council
Mon-Fri 9:30 - 13:00 at the Wylye Rd
Community Centre, Tidworth.
Drop in 10:30 - 12:30
Tel: 01980 - 847390 Fax: 01980 - 843265
Email: carly.lovell@btconnect.com

TCAP CoordinatorTony Pickernell
01980 - 602018 / 07765 - 382678

Plastic & Cardboard Rubbish Skips will be in Wylye Road Community Centre car park 08:00 - 10:30 8 June & 6 July

Local Member of Parliament
Claire Perry MP, House of
Commons, London SW1A 0AA
London: 0207 219 7050
Constituency: 01672 - 519 198
claire.perry.mp@parliament.uk

MHS Housing Surgery
Got a problem with repairs to your quarter? Come and meet MHS at the Beeches in Bulford
10:00 - 12:00 20 July

Aspire Defence Helpline (24/7) 0845 168 2300 or Mil 96340 2300

DE Housing Information Centre (The HIC) Call 0800 - 169 6322 Mon - Fri 08:30 - 16:30

Repairs to Army Quarters (24/7) MODern Housing Solutions Helpline (MHS) Call 0800 - 707 6000

Emergency Numbers:
MDP 24/7: 01752 - 553384
MDP TNB: 01980 - 60 3099
RMP: 01980 - 67 2251 & 67
3530
Service Police Confidential Line:
0800 - 616 888

Wiltshire Police: 0845 - 408 7000 Police Emergency: 999 Crimestoppers: 0800 - 555111 Plain Watch: 01980 - 67 47 00 Tidworth Leisure Centre
TLC Opening Times

Monday - Friday 09:00 - 21:00 Saturdays 08:00 - 17:00 Sundays 08:00 - 21:00

Telephone: 01980 - 847 140 General Manager: 602030 Outside Pitch Bookings: 603416

Tidworth Library Opening Times
Mon 10:00 - 17:00
Tues & Thurs 14:00 - 19:00
Wed & Fri 10:00 - 17:00
Sat 10:00 - 13:00
Call: 01980 - 843460 or 602568
Café Leisure: Open 9:00 - 20:00
Tidworth HIVE: See HIVE below
Youth Activities: T2A Adventure
Sports Club and Youth Only Zone
Also at the TLC: Counselling Svcs,
Physiotherapy & Sports Injury Clinics,
Purity Beauty Salon, Hairdressing, etc

Local HIVE Information Centres
Tidworth HIVE at the TLC:
Mon - Fri 09:00 - 14:30
Call Nicole: 01980 - 602224
Bulford HIVE at the Beeches:
Mon - Fri 08:30 - 14:00
Call Carla: 01980 - 672420
Larkhill: contact Bulford (above)
HIVE online at www.hive.mod.uk

Larkhill Army LibraryMon-Thurs 09:00-12:30 13:00-17:00
Fri 11:00 - 16:30
The Packway. Tel. 01980 - 845399

Army Welfare Service Main Office: 01980 - 672105

TNB Garrison Early Years
For information about Pre-School provision in the Garrison area, including Job Vacancies.
Bank Key Workers always needed.
Please call Chris: 01980 - 672109 tnbearlyyears@aol.co.uk

Local Children's Centres:
For children 0-5 yrs, and their parent/carer. Call for details:

NSPCC Ashdown Family Centre
Drummer Lane, off Station Road,
Tidworth. Call 01980 - 846164

Windmill Hill Children's Centre
Wylye Road, Tidworth
Call Carolyn Melvin on 01980 - 843 010

Bulford Children's Centre
Now open 9-3 next to Kiwi School,

Now open 9-3 next to Kiwi School, Bulford. Activities also continuing at The Beeches & in Larkhill. Call Kate Fry 01980 - 632 660 Uniformed Youth Groups Scouts, Cubs, Beavers & Explorers Call Scout Info Centre: 0845 300 1818 Guides, Brownies & Rainbows Call Karren Madden 01980 - 551088

The Shipton Bellinger Rams FC Shipton Bellinger Playing Fields U8s, U9s, U10s, U12s, U13s U16s New members and volunteer help/ referees/coaches please contact Sgt Chalky Wiltshire 01980 - 847791 or 07545 - 314049

Tidworth Royals FC
Football training for 4-16 yr olds.
Summer training nights: Tues & Fri
18:00 - 19:00 on Lucknow /Mooltan
sports pitch near Esso garage.
Details www.tidworthroyals.co.uk

Tidworth Saddle ClubRiding instruction available 7 days
per week - all ages, group/individual
For details call 07500 - 868 940

Tidworth Polo Club Wanted:
Grooms: full or part time vacancies.
Experience useful but not essential,
but must be able to ride.
Riders: to help exercise polo poniespolo experience not necessary.
Helpers at the stables
Call 01980 602508 (Stables)
or 01980 846705 (Office)

Junior Youth Club at the TLC For years 5 & 6. Term time Tuesdays 18:45 - 20:15 in the AWS Community Hall at the TLC Call Joyce Stretton: 07810 - 771630

Perham Down Youth Club Perham Down Community Centre Thurs 19:00 - 21:00 11-17 Call SSgt Welch 01980 603514

Tidworth Youth Centre
St Andrews Hall near VCP2
Mon, Tues & Thurs for ages 13-19
Ludgershall Youth Centre
Andover Rd (next to the CoOp)
Wed & Thurs for ages 13-19
Details from Wendy: 07917 - 174 623

Push Trim 'n' Tone
Bring baby in the buggy or just you Meet new people, enjoy walking
around Tidworth, feel fitter!
Walk followed by coffee at the TLC.
Details from Joyce 07810-771630 or
email joyce.stretton@hotmail.com

High Flyers Trampoline Club Tues, Fri & Sat at the Tidworth Leisure Centre Details from Holly: 01980 - 653 881

Stay with the beat!

Deadline for July 2011 issue: 13 June 2011
Drumbest, 10 AEC, Bdg 59, Jellalabad Bks, Tidworth, SP9 7BN
Call Rosemary Meeke on 01980 - 602980
Email: drumbeat_tidworth@hotmail.com
Drumbeat Website: www.drumbeat.org.uk

Drumbeat is funded and produced by Tidworth, Netheravon & Bulford Garrison. A donation towards the cost of copies for the civilian community in Tidworth is made by Tidworth Town Council.